
Queensland Combined Council of Historic Vehicle Clubs
Minutes of Monthly General Meeting

Held at 1376 Old Cleveland Rd, Carindale QLD on Thursday 27  th   Oct 2005  

Meeting Opened 7.30 pm
President:  Les Whelan (BVRC)  Ph 3398 6017 E-mail: lwhelan@bigpond.com
Vice-Pres:  Jim Scott (LAMA) Ph 0401987119/46364524a/h E-mail:   scottj@usq.edu.au  
Secretary:  Richard Egglesfield (BVRC) Ph 3207 3733 Email: r-m-egglesfield@digisurf.net.au
Treasurer: B. Shelley(QCCC) Ph 3285 1238 E-mail: brianshelley@optusnet.com.au

1. Present: Delegates as per attached attendance sheet.  NB Some delegates represent 
more than one club.

2. Apologies: Ross Kealy, Laurie Bennett, Jason Fels, Claire Juler
3. Visitors: Bob Coward 
4.   New Delegates: Lee Cooper (Porsche Club)

5.   Minutes  of  GM  22nd Sept  2005  were  accepted  without  modification.   Moved  by 
Ray Kinne, seconded by  Fred Clark, carried.

6. Business from Minutes:  Nil.
7. Correspondence In: 

a. 2 club affiliation renewals. 
b. Minutes of Dalby clubs AGM.
c. Letter from Cairns & District Historic Vehicle Club providing information and entry 

forms for the Easter 2006 North Easter Hub Meet rally in Innisfail.
d. Offer for listing in the Aust Bus Pages Direct – Cost $175 +GST.
e. Letter from Bundaberg Vintage Vehicle Club applying to run the 2010 CC rally.
f. Statement from the Austnet Group.
g. Letter from Roma Historic Motoring Club asking CC to distribute entry forms for the 

Easter in the Country Rally 14-16/4/06. 
h. Letter from Blind Dogs for the Blind asking for a Donation.
i. Letter from Qld Transport asking CC to distribute a copy of the SIVS conditions to all 

affiliated car (vehicle) clubs.
j. Letter from the Minister of Transports Office advising that the Minister can’t attend to 

night as he is overseas but that he will contact us re presentation of Robert Shannon 
Trust Award.

k. Letter  from  QVVA  advising  the  location  and  May  28  date  for  their  2006  Swap 
meeting.

l. List of Office Bearers for the Austin 7 register.  
m. Letter from the Office of Fair Trading requesting details of our bank accounts.
n. Letter from Variety re their Halloween Car Cruise & Show’n’Shine.
o. Bush Telegraph October News Letter.
p. Council of Motor Clubs Minutes of September Meeting.
q. Federation of Historic Motoring Clubs SA Minutes of Aug & AGM Meetings, also a 

list of acceptable modifications to cars.
r. 12 club magazines.
s. Minutes & Newsletter from the CMC (Sydney).
Correspondence Out:
a. Letter Alex Moon Advising him of his Robert Shannon Trust award.
b. Cheque to AHMF re conference.
c. Affiliation renewal advice reminders to 16 clubs.
d. Two Press Releases -1 Recycling of old Vehicles.  2 Classifications of Vehicles
Moved by R Egglesfield  to accept  incoming  and endorse outgoing,  seconded David 
James, carried.
Business  Arising:  Bundaberg Vintage Vehicle Club was awarded the 2010 CC rally.

8. Treasurer’s Report:      The Treasurer reported on our income and expenditure for the 
month and advised that the  balance of our accounts were Inv A/c $ 10351.78, Gen A/c 

mailto:brianshelley@optusnet.com.au


$ 5095.72.  Brian Shelley moved that the report be accepted and accounts be approved 
for payment.  He also moved that we roll over our investment account for the same term 
and interest rate for 90 days, seconded Christine Stevens, carried.

9. Calendar of Events:  Tom Lewis distributed the updated calendar.  Details of 
more events added.
Queensland Transport Liaison Report:  Christine reported that the planned 
meeting with QT had not been arranged yet but there were no significant issues 
outstanding.  QT has asked CC to remind all clubs to inform their members of the 
SIVS rules.  The address of web site listing the SIVS rules is:-
 www.transport.qld.gov.au/qt/LTASinfo.nsf/index/registration_hotrods_vintage 

. 
10. Australian Historic Motoring Federation:  

Jim Scott  reported that there were no issues relating to AHMF this month.

11. Public Liability Insurance report:  
Jim Scott reported two new clubs have joined the scheme.

12. Publicity Report:  David James (the publicity officer) will contact all vehicle clubs that 
are not currently members of the QCCHVC and advise them of the advantages of being 
members.  If you know details of clubs that are not CC members, please provide the 
information to David.

13. The phone number on the CC brochures is no longer correct, please insure that you 
blank it out before distributing any.  CC will obtain a rubber stamp to up date the stock of 
brochures.

14. General Business:
a. Delegates were reminded of the Australia Day Rally organised by BVRC – Free 

Breakfast and an interesting drive to morning tea and lunch on Australia Day 
Thursday 26th January 2006.

b. Christine Stevens advised of a Charity Fund Raising Auction at the Caboolture Show 
Grounds starting at 3.00pm on the 19th November.

c. The application from the Porsche Club Queensland to affiliate was considered and 
approved unanimously.

d.  Bob Coward presented his views of city and shire council’s rights to control things 
such as car restorations on residential property.

Meeting Closed  8.05   pm.

http://www.transport.qld.gov.au/qt/LTASinfo.nsf/index/registration_hotrods_vintage




CC News…………………..October
 Attracting Clubs to join the CC – David James the CC’s publicity officer will be contacting 

car, motorcycle and historic vehicle & machinery clubs that are not currently members of the 
QCCHVC and pointing out the benefits and encouraging them to join the CC. 

If you know the contact details of any vehicle clubs that are not currently affiliated with the 
CC please let David James know the details.

 SIVS Rules - Queensland Transport has requested Clubs make their members aware of the 
SIVS rules.  QT have advised that the rules should be given out when a car is first put of 
Concessional Registration but admit that this has not been happening at all service centres all 
the time.  Clubs are therefore asked to make their members aware of the rules, the web site 
listing the rules is:-
 www.transport.qld.gov.au/qt/LTASinfo.nsf/index/registration_hotrods_vintage

  Press Release.  The AHMF issued 2 press releases during the month.  The first release 
relates to the new classification system for heritage vehicles.
The Australian Historic Motoring Federation has agreed to a national classification dating 
system for heritage motor vehicles.  The classification system is as follows:

Veteran built before end 1918 (no change)
Vintage built between 1/1/1919 and 31/12/1930 (no change) 
Post vintage built between 1/1/31 and 31/12/1949
Vehicles manufactured after 31/12/49 are to be classified as Historic 50's, 
Historic 60's then continuing by decades.

Clubs are urged to use the above classifications.
The other press release relates to car crushing and the release appeals to members of the 
public to check with their local historic vehicle clubs to see if there is any interest in their 
old vehicles before sending them to the recyclers/wreckers.

 The Garage State Library of Queensland  has a new services for car enthusiasts  The 
web site is http://www.slq.qld.gov.au/garage. This site combines the extensive resources 
for car restoration and repair from the State Reference Library with a collection of unique 
photographs on Queensland motoring from the John Oxley Library.  The site contains 
information on vehicles including cars and trucks from 1900 to the 1970s.

http://www.slq.qld.gov.au/garage
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